
 
 

February 24, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Shalanda D. Young 
Director 
Office of Management and Budget 
725 17th Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20503 
 
 
Dear Director Young, 
 
Thank you for the feedback and comments received on January 26, 2022, regarding the December 
27, 2021 submission of the First Round report. The Public Buildings Reform Board (“PBRB” or 
“the Board”) also received written comments from the General Services Administration on 
Monday, February 7, 2022, that detailed specific open issues for individual properties included in 
the First Round recommendations. However, the Board no longer has enough members to meet 
the legislated quorum. Therefore, pursuant to Section 5(b) of Public Law 114-287, the Federal 
Assets Sale and Transfer Act of 2016, as amended (“FASTA”), the Board is unable to resubmit a 
revised First Round report. 
 
The Board appreciates the constructive feedback and has thoroughly reviewed and considered 
these collective comments. We plan to incorporate this feedback and carry forward the First Round 
recommendations to FASTA’s Second Round.  
 
Also, as required by FASTA, this letter is posted on the PBRB website for the First Round. The 
Board appreciates OMB’s collaboration and support throughout this process.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
D. Talmage Hocker     Mary Phillips 
 
 
 
 
Nick J. Rahall      David L. Winstead 
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